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District of Columbia Government

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Box 75115

Washington, DC  20013  
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January 5, 2004
Mr. Charles H. Ramsey, Chief
Metropolitan Police Department

300 Indiana Avenue, NW, Room 5140

Washington, DC  20001

Mr. Ramsey:

As we move towards implementing the new Police Service Area (PSA) structure, the locations of both the First District Headquarters and Substation are far removed from PSA 102 and 103.  The H Street corridor as well as the surrounding near northeast community is undergoing a tremendous resurgence in both residential and commercial development.  While on one hand, this is exactly what Mayor Anthony Williams envisioned with his goal of bring 100,000 new residents with the marketing campaign—“city living, dc style!”.  However, on the other hand, this places additional demands for proactive community policing and safety programs in areas that are absorbing these new residents.  On December 11, 2003, at our regularly scheduled Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) meeting, we voted to unanimously to recommend a two-pronged strategy to bring a police presence on the H Street corridor.  
First, the establishment of an interim police work station.  Councilmember Ambrose has already pledged her support and assistance to work with property owners on H Street identify locations for a work station along H Street.  Receiving your written commitment by January 30, 2004 to work with our ANC and Councilmember Ambrose to implement this action by April 15, 2004 will provide the impetus for moving forward with this interim solution.
Second, establishment of a permanent substation.  While we understand the challenges in terms of both funding and manpower, a permanent substation to serve the near northeast community needs to be addressed.  While one can make the argument that the First District already has one substation, this location is not remotely situated to serve the community needs in northeast.  Receiving your written commitment to work with Deputy Mayor Kellems and Sharon Ambrose by February 13, 2004 on both the management and budget issues relating to a permanent substation is critical for the long term policing solutions for our community.
In close, if there are any questions or concerns regarding this request, please contact either myself or Commissioner Wanda Stevens-Harris (comwch@aol.com).
On behalf of the Commission

Joseph Fengler, Chair

fengler6a02@yahoo.com
202-423-8868
cc:  Councilmember Ambrose

cc:  Ms. Margret N. Kellems, Deputy Major for Public Safety and Justice

cc:  Ms. Anne Christine Grant, Policy Analyst, Metropolitan Police Department
For more information about our Commission, please visit our website – www.anc6a.org
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